
RES-30 

November 9,2004 

HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
City of Long Beach 
California 

SUBJECT: Resolution to Furnish and Deliver Commercial Trash Containers Through 
the City of Ontario's Purchase Order Number 12593 With Consolidated 
Fabricators Corporation (Citwvide) 

DISCUSSION 

City Council approval is requested to enter into an annual contract to furnish and 
deliver commercial trash containers (up to 8 cubic yards) to support the Department of 
Public Work's new front-loading refuse trucks, and to continue the City's ongoing 
commercial and residential refuse maintenance program. This request would allow for 
the purchase of approximately 550 containers. Replacing the City's current 2-cubic 
yard trash containers with larger containers, as needed, will minimize overflow trash, 
reduce collections and thus reduce heavy-duty vehicle traffic in alleys. 

The City Charter provides for an alternative procurement method by permitting the City 
to purchase or otherwise obtain services, supplies, materials, equipment and labor with 
other governmental agencies by purchasing under their contracts on a voluntary and 
selective basis, once authorized by a Resolution of the City Council. The Department 
of Public Works investigated various procurement options and learned that the City of 
Ontario had recently completed a competitive bid process for the purchase of 
commercial trash containers and has a contract in place with Consolidated Fabricators 
Corporation. Purchasing the commercial trash containers under the terms and 
conditions of the City of Ontario's Purchase Order Number 12593 will expedite the 
acquisition of the trash containers to coincide with the delivery schedule of the new 
refuse vehicles. 

This matter was reviewed by Senior Deputy City Attorney Donna F. Gwin on October 5,  
2004 and by Budget Management Officer David Wodynski on October 20,2004. 

TIMING CONSIDERATIONS 

City Council action to adopt the attached Resolution and award the contract 
concurrently is requested on November 9, 2004 to ensure trash containers are delivered 
to coincide with the delivery of the new refuse trucks. 
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FISCAL IMPACT 

The estimated cost of this purchase is $300,000, which is budgeted in the 
RefuselRecycling Fund (EF 330) in the Department of Public Works (PW). 

IT IS RECOMMENDED THAT THE CITY COUNCIL: 

Adopt the attached Resolution authorizing the City Manager to execute a 
contract with Consolidated Fabricators Corporation, to purchase commercial 
trash containers pursuant to the City of Ontario’s Purchase Order 12593, under 
the terms and conditions afforded to the City of Ontario in an estimated amount 
not to exceed $300,000. 

Respectfully submitted, 

flJ$J/& MICHAEL . ILLEBREW 

ACTING DIRECTOR OF FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT 

APPROVED: 

. 
~ 

GERALD R. MILLER 
CITY MANAGER 

Attachment 


